
 

 

PMO MISAMIS ORIENTAL/ CAGAYAN DE ORO 
PHILIPPINE PORTS AUTHORITY 

PMO Admin Bldg. 2, Gate 4, Macabalan, Cagayan de Oro City 
 

PORT OPERATIONS BULLETIN ANNOUCEMENT 
POBA No. 003 – 2025 

DATE:  3 September 2025 No. of pages including this page:  
 One (1) page/s 

TO:  All Shipping Line Companies/Agent 
All Shippers/Consignees 
PIEMO Habor Pilot 
All Port Locators 
and All Others Concerned 

Emails: (None) 

FROM: 
The Port Services Division 
Manager 

Email: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph 
PSD Email: moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 
PMO Fax: (088) 856-4667 

Cc:  

SUBJECT: NEW VENUE FOR THE CONDUCT OF THE DAILY BERTHING MEETING AND 
CARGO PRE-PLANNING 

ATTENTION: if you have received this communication with missing, incomplete, garbled or unreadable pages, please notify us at once 
through Tel (088) 856-1264; Fax: (088) 856-4667; email address: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph or moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 

MESSAGE: 
 
In line with PPA Administrative Order No. 007-2025 entitled “Guidelines on Berth Management at 
the Port of Cagayan de Oro” wherein the authority to approve berth applications and issue berth 
assignments for the Port of Cagayan de Oro has been transferred from PMO Misamis 
Oriental/Cagayan de Oro (PMO MOC) to Oroport Cargo Handling Services, Inc., (OROPORT) being 
the authorized seaport terminal operator at the port. (see attached) 
 
Accordingly, please be respectfully informed that the conduct of the Daily Berthing and Cargo Pre-
planning Meeting shall now be transferred to and/or be held at the OROPORT Conference Room, 
OROPORT Administration Office, Container Freight Station (CFS) Building, Port Area, 
Cagayan de Oro  City on 1:00 P.M. (daily), effective 6 September 2025 (Saturday).  
 
Also, attendees to the above mentioned meeting are reminded to prepare and present the proper 
identification, credentials, and/or other documents (i.e. permits to operate, port user’s access pass, 
etc.) for verification upon entry at Gate No. 4. 
 
 
For information and guidance 
 
 

 
RUBY MARIA O. GUMAPON 
 
 
 
 
(Note: This communication has also digitally scanned and transmitted to your official email addresses. Please be advise this 
Office of any changes in said addresses, or of alternative addresses. 

Email Addresses of port users and stakeholders 

 


